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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 30, 1988

Lear Bob:

On November 17, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 5315, the Congressional Award Act Amendments.

Created in 1979, the Congressional Awards Program
recognizes young people who have attained exemplary
levels in scholarship, community services or athletics.
The program has had success in giving new direction
and opportunity to many young recipients. Enactment of
H.R. 5315 provides for careful management and
accounting of the Congressional Awards Program,
clarifying the original intent of Congress.

In recognition of your long-time interest in the
Congressional Awards Program and your efforts to
strengthen this important program, I am pleased to
present you with a pen commemorating enactment of
H.R. 5315,

Sincerely,

R (g

The Honorable Robert H. Michel
Republican Leader

House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515









THE WHITE HOUSE

WASJHIINGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear Lindsay:

On November 14, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4030, legislation to strengthen certain fish and
wildlife laws.

This legislation adjusts wildlife protection laws by
clarifying Federal search and seizure statutes. The bill
also reauthorizes the Sikes Act and authorizes $2.6
million for the acquisition of important wildlife habitat in
Hawaii.

Of particular importance to the people of Georgia,

H.R. 4030 provides for the transfer of the Federal fish
hatchery in Millen, Georgia to the University of Georgia
and renames it in honor of former Congressman Bo Ginn.
In recognition of your efforts and original sponsorship of
this legislation, I am pleased to present you with a pen
commemorating the enactment of H.R. 4030.

Sincerely,

R, (g

The Honorable Lindsay Thomas
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASINNGTON

Dear Lindsay:

On November 14, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4030, legislation to strengthen certain fish and
wildlife laws.

This legislation adjusts wildlife protection laws by
clarifying Federal search and seizure statutes. The bill
also reauthorizes the Sikes Act and authorizes $2.6
million for the acquisition of important wildlife habitat in
Hawaii.

Of particular importance to the people of Georgia,

H.R. 4030 provides for the transfer of the Federal fish
hatchery in Millen, Georgia to the University of Georgia
and renames it in honor of former Congressman Bo Ginn.
In recognition of your efforts and original sponsorship of
this legislation, I am pleased to present you with a pen
commemorating the enactment of H.R. 4030.

Sincerely,

(R, (oo

The Honorable Lindsay Thomas
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear REill:

On November 10, 1988, I was plecased to sign into law
H.R. 4445, the Terrorist Firearms Detection Act of 1588.

This legislation recognizes the growing menace of plastic
firearms frequently used in terrorist attacks and
establishes specific definitions and tough penalties for
illegal use of such weapons. In recognition of the
repidly advancing technology in firearms manufacturing
and detection, H.R. 4445 directs the Secretary of the
Treasury to monitor and report on the use, availability
and detection of plastic guns.

In recognition of your efforts and leadership in crafting
this legislation, I am pleased to present you with a pen
commemorating enactment of H.R. 4445.

Sincerely,

TN

The Honorable Bill McCollum
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Bill:

On November 10, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4445, the Terrorist Firearms Detection Act of 1988.

This legislation recognizes the growing menace of plastic
firearms frequently used in terrorist attacks and
establishes specific definitions and tough penalties for
illegal use of such weapons. In recognition of the
rapidly advancing technology in firearms manufacturing
and detection, H.R. 4445 directs the Secretary of the
Treasury to monitor and report on the use, availability
and detection of plastic guns.

In recognition of your efforts and leadership in crafting
this legislation, I am pleased to present you with a pen
commemorating enactment of H.R. 4445,

Sincerely,

TN

The Honorable Bill McCollum
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear EBill:

On November 10, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4445, the Terrorist Firearms Detection Act of 1988.

This legislation recognizes the growing menace of plastic
firearms frequently used in terrorist attacks and
establishes specific definitions and tough penalties for
illegal use of such weapons. In recognition of the
rapidly advancing technology in firearms manufacturing
and detection, H.R. 4445 directs the Secretary of the
Treasury to monitor and report on the use, availability
and detection of plastic guns.

In recognition of your efforts and leadership in crafting
this legislation, I am pleased to present you with a pen
commemorating enactment of H.R. 4445,

Sincerely,

( Qs (oo

The Honorable William J. Hughes
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515



TBE WHITE HOUSE

WASIHINGTON

Dear Bill:

On November 10, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4445, the Terrorist Firearms Detection Act of 1988.

This legislation recognizes the growing menace of plastic
firearms frequently used in terrorist attacks and
establishes specific definitions and tough penalties for
illegal use of such weapons. In recognition of the
rapidly advancing technology in firearms manufacturing
and detection, H.R. 4445 directs the Secretary of the
Treasury to monitor and report on the use, availability
and detection of plastic guns.

In recognition of your efforts and leadership in crafting
this legislation, I am pleased to present you with a pen
commemorating enactment of H.R. 4445,

Sincerely,

( Qenete, (g

The Honorable William J. Hughes
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASIHINGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear Wes:

On October 18, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4354, the Winding Stair Mountain National
Recreation and Wilderness Area Act.

Through the designation of several wilderness and
special management areas within the National Ouachita
Forest, this legislation preserves and protects some of
Oklahoma's outstanding natural resources for future
generations of Oklahomans and &all Americans.
Futhermore, this legislation achieves a sensible balance
between the needs to protect undeveloped lands for
wilderness areas while also advancing the economic needs
of the area by guaranteeing a return from future timber
harvests and providing for increased tourism and
recreational opportunities.,

In recognition of your efforts in securing passage of this
legislation, I am pleased to present to you a pen to
commemorate the enactment of H.R. 4354,

Sincerely,

TN

The Honorable Wes Watkins
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Wes:

On October 18, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4354, the Winding Stair Mountain National
Recreation and Wilderness Area Act.

Through the designation of several wilderness and
special management areas within the National Ouachita
Forest, this legislation preserves and protects some of
Oklahoma's outstanding natural resources for future
generations of Oklahomans and all Americans.
Futhermore, this legislation achieves a sensible balance
between the needs to protect undeveloped lands for
wilderness areas while also advancing the economic needs
of the area by guaranteeing a return from future timber
harvests and providing for increased tourism and
recreational opportunities.

In recognition of your efforts in securing passage of this
legislation, I am pleased to present to you a pen to
commemorate the enactment of H.R. 4354.

Sincerely,

@MW

The Honorable Wes Watkins
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear Tom:

On November 3, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4686, the Aviation Safety Research Act of 1988,

While this Nation's air transportation system is one of
the safest in the world today, this legislation addresses
concerns that additional aviation safety research and
development can help to prevent most aviation accidents.

This legislation directs the Federal Aviation
Administration to prepare a comprehensive plan detailing
the research, engineering and development necessary to
ensure the continued capacity, safety and efficiency of
aviation in this Nation. Additionally, the FAA is
required to examine several critical safety areas,
including aircraft fatigue, the role of human factors in
aviation accidents, fire and smoke containment, fuel
spillage, fire resistant materials and low flammability
fuels. '

In recognition of your efforts in securing passage of this
legislation, I am pleased to present to you a pen to
commemorate my enacting this measure into law.

Sincerely,

) e, (oo

The Honorable Tom Lewis
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Tom:

On November 3, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4686, the Aviation Safety Research Act of 1988.

While this Nation's air transportation system is one of
the safest in the world today, this legislation addresses
concerns that additional aviation safety research and
development can help to prevent most aviation accidents.

This legislation directs the Federal Aviation
Administration to prepare a comprehensive plan detailing
the research, engineering and development necessary to
ensure the continued capacity, safety and efficiency of
aviation in this Nation. Additionally, the FAA is
required to examine several critical safety areas,
including aircraft fatigue, the role of human factors in
aviation accidents, fire and smoke containment, fuel
spillage, fire resistant materials and low flammability
fuels.

In recognition of your efforts in securing passage of this
legislation, I am pleased to present to you a pen to
commemorate my enacting this measure into law.

Sincerely,

( Qeneta, [ ooggorm

The Honorable Tom Lewis
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

FrTUrnz: 7o RHETT pawsonw

- e -

NOT FEVIEVED EY

OX

OFM.







THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear Andy:

On November 23, 1988, I approved H.R. 3105 to revise and
codify U.S. shipping laws. The legislation updates U.S.
laws to meet the needs of modern commercial shipping fleets,

Enactment of H.R. 3105 substantially improves the law
concerning ship mortgages and maritime liens, which will
improve financing of shipping operations. The legislation
also will strengthen the vessel identification system to assist
in the performance of Federal maritime functions and the
enforcement of criminal laws, including laws to combat illegal
drugs.

You have served the people of Florida and the Nation well
with your leadership on this legislation of great importance
to America's maritime industries. With appreciation for your
success in securing passage of this legislation, I am pleased
to present to you the pen with which I signed H.R. 3105
into law.

Sincerely,

o (e

The Honorsble Andy Ireland
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515



THE WHITE HOUSL

WASHINGTON

Dear Andy:

On November 23, 1988, I approved H.R. 3105 to revise and
codify U.S. shipping laws. The legislation updates U.S.
laws to meet the needs of modern commercial shipping fleets.

Enactment of H.R. 3105 substantially improves the law |
concerning ship mortgages and maritime liens, which will
improve financing of shipping operations. The legislation
also will strengthen the vessel identification system to assist
in the performance of Federal maritime functions and the
enforcement of criminal laws, including laws to combat illegal
drugs.

You have served the people of Florida and the Nation well
with your leadership on this legislation of great importance
to America's maritime industries. With appreciation for your
success in securing passage of this legislation, I am pleased
to present to you the pen with which I signed H.R. 3105
into law.

Sincerely,

TN

The Honorable Andy Ireland
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASINHNGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear Arlan:

On November 17, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
S. 2100, the Water Resources Development Act of 1988,

This legislation reaffirms the cost-sharing, procedural
and environmental reforms of Public Law 99-662, the
Water Resources Development Act of 1986, and
reestablishes a biennial project construction authorization
cycle for the first time since 1970. You are to be
commended for your diligent work in the House-Senate
conference to produce this responsible and meritorious
bill.

In recognition of your important role in securing passage
of this legislation, I am pleased to present to you the
pen with which I signed S. 2100 into law.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Arlan Stangeland
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515



THE WHITE HOUSEL

WASHINGTON

Dear Arlan:

On November 17, 1988, 1 was pleased to sign into law
S. 2100, the Water Resources Development Act of 1988,

This legislation reaffirms the cost-sharing, procedural
and environmental reforms of Public Law 99-662, the
Water Resources Development Act of 1986, and
reestablishes & biennial project construction authorization
cycle for the first time since 1970, You are to be
commended for your diligent work in the House-Senate
conference to produce this responsible and meritorious
bill.

In recognition of your important role in securing passage
of this legislation, I am pleased to present to you the
pen with which I signed S. 2100 into law.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Arlan Stangeland
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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1 {
December 2, 1988

Dear Carlos:

On October 31, 1988, I was pleased to" 31gn into law with
you at my side, in Los Angeles, Cahforma, H.R. 4262,
the Berne Convention Implementatmn Act of 1988.

This is one of the most 1mportant pieces of trade
legislation passed in the h.lsta/rlc 100th Congress. With
77 countries as members, mcludmg most of our trading
partners, the Berne Conventlon features the highest
internationally recognized standards for the protection of
works of authorship. The membership of the United
States, made possible /by the enactment of H.R. 4262,
will ultimately securg the highest available level of
international copyrlght protection for U.S. artists,
authors and copyright holders. No longer will American
works protected by copyright, such as books,
recordings, movies and computer software, be vulnerable
to international piracy because of differences between
U.S. law and the Berne Convention.

In recognition of your leadership in securing passage of
the Berne Convention legislation, I am pleased to present
to you a pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 4262,

Sincerely,

Rovese (e

The Honorable Carlos J. Moorhead
House of Representatives
.Washington, D.C. 20515



Dear Carlos:

On October 31, 1988, I was pleased to sign into l¢
Los Angeles, California, H.R. 4262, the Berne
Convention Implementation Act of 198

This is one of the most important pieces of trade
legislation passed in the historic 100th Congress. With
77 countries as members, including most of our trading
partners, the Berne Convention features the highest
internationally recognized standards for the protection of
works of authorship. The membership of the United
States, made possible by the enactment of H.R. 4262,
will ultimately secure the highest available level of
international copyright protection for U.S. artists,
authors and copyright holders. No longer will American
works protected by copyright, such as books,
recordings, movies and computer software, be vulnerable
to international piracy because of differences between
U.S. law and the Berne Convention.

In recognition of your leadership in securing passage of
the Berne Convention legislation, I am pleased to present
to you a pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 4262.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Carlos J. Moorhead
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515







THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Henry:

On October 31, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law, in
Los Angeles, California, H.R. 4262, the Berne
Convention Implementation Act of 1988.

This is one of the most important pieces of trade
legislation passed in the historic 100th Congress. With
77 countries as members, including most of our trading
partners, the Berne Convention features the highest
internationally recognized standards for the protection of
works of authorship. The membership of the United
States, made possible by the enactment of H.R. 4262,
will ultimately secure the highest available level of
international copyright protection for U.S. artists,
authors and copyright holders. No longer will American
works protected by copyright, such as books,
recordings, movies and computer software, be vulnerable
to international piracy because of differences between -
U.S. law and the Berne Convention.

In recognition of your leadership in securing passage of
the Berne Convention legislation, I am pleased to present
to you a pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 4262,

Sincerely,

The Honorable Henry J. Hyde
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

remiceviee m~  RHETT DAWSON A



THE WIINITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Ham:

On October 31, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law, in
Los Angeles, California, H.R. 4262, the Berne
Convention Implementation Act of 1988.

This is one of the most important pieces of trade
legislation passed in the historic 100th Congress. With
77 countries as members, including most of our trading
partners, the Berne Convention features the highest
internationally recognized standards for the protection of
works of authorship. The membership of the United
States, made possible by the enactment of H.R. 4262,
will ultimately secure the highest available level of
international copyright protection for U.S. artists,
authors and copyright holders. No longer will American
works protected by copyright, such as books,
recordings, movies and computer software, be vulnerable
to international piracy because of differences between
U.S. law and the Berne Convention.

In recognition of your leadership in securing passage of
the Berne Convention legislation, 1 am pleased to present
to you a pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 4262.

Sincerely,

RN

The Honorable Hamilton Fish, Jr.
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Dan:

On October 31, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law, in
Los Angeles, California, H.R. 4262, the Berne
Convention Implementation Act of 1988,

This is one of the most important pieces of trade
legislation passed in-the historic 100th Congress. With
77 countries as members, including most of our trading
partners, the Berne Convention features the highest
internationally recognized standards for the protection of
works of authorship. The membership of the United
States, made possible by the enactment of H.R. 4262,
will ultimately secure the highest available level of
international copyright protection for U.S. artists,
authors and copyright holders. No longer will American
works protected by copyright, such as books,
recordings, movies and computer software, be vulnerable
to international piracy because of differences between
U.S. law and the Berne Convention.

In recognition of your leadership in securing passage of
the Berne Convention legislation, I am pleased to present
to you a pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 4262.

Sincerely,

Q Rt (hogo

The Honorable Dan Lungren
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear Norm:

On November 7, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4118, the Public Telecommunications Act of 1988.
The Act authorizes appropriations for the Corporation
for Public Broadcasting and the Public Telecommunica-
tions Facilities Grant Program of the Department of
Commerce.

The Nation's public broadcast system provides an
important service to Americans. Your willingness and
determination to resolve differences concerning the
nature of Federal support to public broadcasting brought
consideration of H.R. 4118 to a successful conclusion.
The Act strengthens public broadcasting, including by
altering the matching fund mechanism to enhance the
public-private partnership in public broadcasting.

In recognition of your leadership in securing passage of
this legislation, I am pleased to present to you a pen to
commemorate enactment of H.R. 4118,

Sincerely,

The Honorable Norman F. Lent
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515









THE WHITE HOUSE

WASIHINGTON

November 30, 1988

Dear Matt:

On November 7, 1988, I was pleased to sign into law
H.R. 4118, the Public Telecommunications Act of 1988.
The Act authorizes appropriations for the Corporation
for Public Broadcasting and the Public Telecommunica-
tions Fecilities Grant Program of the Department of
Commerce.

The Nation's public broadcast system provides an
important service to Americans. Your willingness and
determination to resolve differences concerning the
nature of Federal support to public broadcasting brought
consideration of H.R. 4118 to a successful conclusion.
The Act strengthens public broadcasting, including by
altering the matching fund mechanism to enhance the
public-private partnership in public broadcasting.

In recognition of your leadership in securing passage of
this legislation, I am pleased to present to you a pen to
commemorate enactment of H.,R., 4118,

Sincerely,
@ (TS V) %\

The Honorable Matthew J. Rinaldo
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515






STROM THURMOND e
SOUTH CAROLINA ol \ S DN A
COMMITTEES

g Nnited States Senate

LASER AND HOMAN HeEoumRES WASHINGTON, DC 20510

December 14, 1988

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20500

The President '
The White House 6/f(x>/

Dear Mr. President:

Thank you for the pen commemorating the enactment of H. R. 5210,
the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988, which you signed into law on
November 18, 1988. This new law builds upon our efforts in 1986 to
rid the Nation of drugs and those who profit from this illicit
trade. This measure contains tough penalties for those who sell
drugs and also includes penalties for users of drugs. Further, this
law contains funds for state and local law enforcement officers to
use in fighting drugs. Additionally, funds are provided for drug
education, treatment and rehabilitation.

I am especially pleased that this law contains the death penalty
for drug related murder. As a long time proponent of the death
penalty, I strongly believe that this will be a useful tool for
prosecutors and will also send a strong message to those involved in
the drug trade. Further, the provisions strengthening the child
pornography and obscenity laws will help to ensure that our children
are not exploited and that those who traffic in such material may be
prosecuted. Lastly, the provision requiring the labeling of
alcoholic beverages will serve to warn the public of the serious
risks associated with the use of alcohol.

It is unfortunate that drugs continue to be a pervasive problem
in our great Nation. However, this new law, which I cosponsored,

expresses the Federal Government's continuing commitment to
addressing this serious problem.

With kindest regards and Greetings of the season,
Respectfully,

W

Strom Thurmond

St/q
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THE WHITE HOUSE Yy

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Joe:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
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to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your hard work made this significant legislation
possible. The people of Delaware have good reason

to be proud. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America,
I am pleased to present you with 2 ner t5 commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

( Qemetan (oo

X

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr.
United States Senate

Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Tom:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve

H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The

legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
" to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

) Qs oogom

¢
The Honorable Thomas J. Bliley, Jr.
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

881207
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Jack:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

TN

L
The Honorable Jack Brooks
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Bill:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

) Qe { o

X
The Honorable William S. Broomfield
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Robert:

On November 18, 1988, 1 was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

The people of West Virginia and the Nation have you to
thank for the enactment of this bill., With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

( Qomesar ( oogom

+*
The Honorable Robert C. Byrd
Majority Leader
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Lawton:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. The enforcement
and administration of our laws against drug smuggling, "
sales, and use have been strengthened because of your
efforts. With appreciation for your continuing commit-
ment to the achievement of a drug-free America, I am
pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

(R (R

£
The Honorable Lawton Chiles
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Al:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ab1hty
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. As a result

of your efforts, we will give a new sword and shield

to those who confront the scourge of drugs on New York
streets. With appreciation for your continuing commit-
ment to the achievement of a drug-free America, I am

pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

) Qemte, (oo

¥
The Honorable Alfonse D'Amato
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Jack:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability -
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership was crucial in securing enactment of this
important legislation, and your hard work ignited the
conscience of our Nation. With appreciation for your
continuing commitment to the achievement of a drug-free
America, I am pleased to present you with a pen to
commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

TN

X
The Honorable John C. Danforth
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Jack:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988, The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerelyv,

(R (g

Y4
The Honorable Jack Davis
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Dennis:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 52190.

Sincerely,

( Qemmsar (Gogomm

X
The Honorable Dennis DeConcini
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOLTSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Mike:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs. -

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. ‘

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. As one of the
pioneers on Capitol Hill in the fight against drug abuse,
you can be proud of the imprint you and other members
of the Republican Task Force on Drugs put on this
legislation. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America,

I am pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

(i (Bogor

X
The Honorable Michael DeWine
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear John:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

4
The Honorable John D. Dingell
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

RE~imurn To  RHETT DAWSON ox 2
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Bob:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. o

The people of Kansas and the Nation have you to thank
for the enactment of this bill. With appreciation for
your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

(< ot [ Sogo

K
The Honorable Robert Dole
Republican Leader
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Pete:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210

_ will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand

’ for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. As a result of
your efforts, this landmark legislation focuses on those
who use drugs and it underscores the unacceptability of
drug use. The people of New Mexico have reason to be
proud. With appreciation for your continuing commitment
to the achievement of a drug-free America, I am pleased

to present you with a pen to commemorate enactment of
H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

( Qemese [ ogon-

¢
The Honorable Pete V. Domenici
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Mickey:

On November 18, 1988, 1 was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. '

The work of the Republican Task Force on Drugs which
you cochaired was the basis for many of the crucial
changes in law enforcement and user accountability in
this legislation. The people of Oklahoma and the Nation
have you to thank for enactment of H.R. 5210. With
appreciation for your continuing commitment to the
achievement of a drug-free America, I am pleased to
present you with a pen to commemorate enactment of
H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

TN

The Honorable Mickey Edwards
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Rttasgn 1o RHETT DAWSON ox -
NOT REVIEWED BY ORN.

1
i
.t
|
1




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Glenn:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. ’

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

) Qoo [ g

X
. The Honorable Glenn English
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Tom:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
_legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes., It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

The people of Washington and the Nation have you to
thank for enactment of H.R. 5210. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210,

Sincerely,

) < omeson ( oogom

X
The Honorable Thomas S. Foley
Majority Leader

House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear George:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. :

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. Due to your
efforts, criminals who commit drug-related murders face
the death penalty when a jury considers the specific
facts of their crimes and determines that the penalty is
appropriate. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America,
I am pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

1 Qe [ Coogom

X
The Honorable George W. Gekas
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C., 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Ben:

On November 18, 1988, 1 was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

) Qo [ Sogom

X
The Honorable Benjamin A. Gilman
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Bob:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. '

Your work will increase the ability of law enforcement
officers and U.S. attorneys to enforce our laws. With
appreciation for your continuing commitment to the
achievement of a drug-free America, I am pleased to
present you with a pen to commemorate enactment of
H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

Ronmse ( Bogo

X
The Honorable Robert Graham
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Phil;

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. )

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. In particular, your
efforts were critical in insuring that the principles of zero
tolerance of drug use and individual responsibility were
embodied in the Act. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America, I am
pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate enactment
of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

@M Ifecmao,\

-
The Honorable Phil Gramm
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Orrin:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. '

Drug treatment and prevention programs are essential to
any comprehensive drug control strategy and your hard
work ensures that the programs will be prudent and
productive. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America,

I am pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

(Revmsn (o

i€
The Honorable Orrin G. Hatch
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Bill;

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

TN

oL
The Honorable William J. Hughes
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Jerry:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. '

The work of the Republican Task Force on Drugs which
you cochaired was the basis for many of the crucial
changes in law enforcement and user accountability in
this legislation. The people of California and the Nation
have you to thank for enactment of H.R. 5210. With
appreciation for your continuing commitment to the
achievement of a drug-free America, I am pleased to
present you with a pen to commemorate enactment of
H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

(R (Do

X
The Honorable Jerry Lewis
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Dan:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. You led the
fight in the House on reform of the exclusionary rule
and won a significant victory to ensure quick action in
the 101st Congress to reform this statute so critical to
our law enforcement efforts. With appreciation for your
continuing commitment to the achievement of a drug-free
America, I am pleased to present you with a pen to
commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

) Qommta [ Gogom

X
The Honorable Dan Lungren
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Al:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

(R Qg

X
The Honorable Al McCandless
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Bill:

On November 18, 1988, 1 was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts, Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. :

The Republican Task Force on Drugs which you headed
was the critical starting point for many of the positive
changes in law enforcement and user accountability found
in H.R. 5210. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America,

I am pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

R R

¥
The Honorable Bill McCollum

House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Mitch:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your efforts were crucial to enacting tough new penalties
and strengthening our efforts against pornography.

With appreciation for your continuing commitment to the
achievement of a drug-free America, I am pleased to
present you with a pen to commemorate enactment of
H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

0 < ot [ oogom

b4
The Honorable Mitch MeConnell
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Bob:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

The people of Illinois and the Nation have you to thank
for enactment of H.R. 5210. With appreciation for your
continuing commitment to the achievement of a drug-free
America, 1 am pleased to present you with a pen to
commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

R (Dogem

X
The Honorable Robert H. Michel
Republican Leader
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Pat:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. As a result of
your efforts, we will give a new sword and shield to
those who confront the scourge of drugs on New York
streets. With appreciation for your continuing commit-
ment to the achievement of a drug-free America, I am
pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210,

Sincerely,
@M fewgw«

<
The Honorable Daniel Patrick Moynihan
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Sam:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were indispensable in
creating legislation that provides the tools to fight the
scourge of drug abuse. The people of Georgia have
good reason to be proud. With appreciation for your
continuing commitment to the achievement of a drug-free
America, I am pleased to present you with a pen to
commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,
@M (29"“??"\

X
The Honorable Sam Nunn
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Mike:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

( Qometn [ oogom

X
The Honorable Michael G. Oxley
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Charlie:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

X
The Honorable Charles B. Rangel
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Peter:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement

officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to

society for their crimes. It provides the basis for

increased international cooperation in the battle against

illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act

also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and

treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210

will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand -
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

1 Qenesa. (ogon

A
The Honorable Peter W. Rodino, Jr.
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Bill:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210,

Sincerely,

@M (PW

¥
The Honorable William V. Roth, - Jr.
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

- WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Warren:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were indispensable in
creating legislation that provides the tools to fight the
scourge of drug abuse. The people of New Hampshire
have good reason to be proud. With appreciation for
your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with
a pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

) Qo [ g

A .
The Honorable Warren B. Rudman
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Clay:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. As one of the
pioneers on Capitol Hill in the fight against drug abuse,
you can be proud of the imprint you and other members
of the Republican Task Force on Drugs put on this
legislation. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America,

I am pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210,

Sincerely,

(R (g

X
The Honorable E. Clay Shaw, Jr.
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Neal:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

1 Qommten [ g

®
The Honorable Neal Smith .
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Strom:

On November 18, 1988, 1 was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. '

Your hard work meant tough new sanctions against drug
abusers and a strengthened effort against the plague of
pornography. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America,

I am pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

( Qoveson Caorgom

1 8
The Honorable Strom Thurmond

United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

88120
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Charlene:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

(R (g

Ms. Charlene Vanlier
Legislative Counsel
Office of the

Republican Leader
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Bob:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them,

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

( Qoneta [ Bogom

X
The Honorable Robert S. Walker
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

RETURNED To  BHETT DAWSON : N
NOT ;_E\’IEP.“ED EY ORM. OX 88 1 2 i

L ——




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Whit:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. With appreciation
for your continuing commitment to the achievement of a
drug-free America, I am pleased to present you with a
pen to commemorate enactment of H.R. 5210,

Sincerely,

Rurmsn (g

Mr. James Whittinghill
Deputy Chief of Staff
Office of the

Republican Leader
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear Pete:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them. )

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. As a result of
your efforts, this landmark legislation focuses on those
who use drugs and it underscores the unacceptability of
drug use. The people of California have reason to be
proud. With appreciation for your continuing commitment
to the achievement of a drug-free America, I am pleased
to present you with a pen to commemorate enactment of

H.R. 5210.
Sincerely,
Q et [ Coorgrm
)L
The Honorable Pete Wilson
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 5, 1988

Dear George:

On November 18, 1988, 1 was pleased to approve
H.R. 5210, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988. The
legislation improves substantially the Nation's ability
to combat the scourge of illegal drugs.

" The legislation strengthens the hands of law enforcement
officers and the courts in apprehending drug producers,
traffickers, and users and holding them accountable to
society for their crimes. It provides the basis for
increased international cooperation in the battle against
illegal drugs entering America from abroad. The Act
also improves drug abuse awareness, prevention, and
treatment efforts. Effective implementation of H.R. 5210
will reduce the supply of illegal drugs and the demand
for them.

Your leadership and hard work were crucial in securing
enactment of this important legislation. "Your expertise
in international finance and banking matters helped
strengthen the provisions in the Act on money
laundering. With appreciation for your continuing
commitment to the achievement of a drug-free America,
I am pleased to present you with a pen to commemorate
enactment of H.R. 5210.

Sincerely,

( Qemmsa. (Sogor

X
The Honorable George C. Wortley
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

prTUReEr TO  RHETT DAWSON on
NOT REVIEWED EY ORM.




~ s
Cot/sHE
S/ 2O |

THE WHITE HOUSE /ﬂ ﬂ P
WASHINGTON /V 0/
e T T e
December 8, 1988 /O/Aﬁ
pvear Don: %é;é;/ ;5
4

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to sign into

~~~ a -t . A e e 22k At AL 57/§/;\'/

LY arcao EEP ¥ WILTE  Villd e W N AL N e v mmaa

important part of our cultural heritage.

The Act establishes the San Pedro Riparian

National Conservation Area and the Mount Graham

International Observatory in Arizona, the City of

Rocks National Reserve and the Hagerman Fossil

Beds in Idaho, and the Mississippi National River

and Recreation Area in Minnesota to protect .
cultural, archeological, educational, and i
recreational assets of the Nation. Also, the Act
facilitates the exchange of Federal lands in
Phoenix, Arizona for private land that will permit
the expansion of the Big Cypress National Preserve
in Florida. Further, the Act authorizes a complex
exchange of Federal, State, and private lands
within Arizona to the benefit of all concerned.

Your success in stripping from the legislation
troublesome provisions that would have made
substantially more difficult the settlement of
intertribal -disputes was crucial in securing
enactment of the legislation. With appreciation
for your leadership in securing passage of this
legislation in a form that merited my approval, I
am pleased to present you with a —-—— *»o
commemorate enactment of S. 28460.

Sincerelvy,

(2 e (g

X

The Honorable Donald P. Hodel
Secretary of the Interior
Washington, D.C.



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Don:

On November 18, 1988, I was pleased to sign into
law S. 2840, the Arizona-Tdaho Conservation Act of
1988. The legislation extends Federal protection
to areas in the United States that are an
important part of our cultural heritage.

The Act establishes the San Pedro Riparian
National Conservation Area and the Mount -Graham
International Observatory in Arizona, the City of
Rocks National Reserve and the Hagerman Fossil
Beds in Idaho, and the Mississippi Mational River
and Recreation Area in Minnesota to protect
cultural, archeological, educational, and
recreational assets of the Nation. Also, the Act
facilitates the exchange of Federal lands in
Phoenix, Arizona for private land that will permit
the expansion of the Big Cypress National Preserve
in Florida. Further, the Act authorizes a complex
exchange of Federal, State, and private lands
within Arizona to the benefit of all concerned.

Your success in stripping from the legislation
troublesome provisions that would have made
substantially more difficult the settlement of
intertribal disputes was crucial in securing
enactment of the legislation. With appreciation
for your leadership in securing passage of this
legislatior in a form that merited mv approval, I
am pleased to present you with a pen to
commemorate enactment of S. 2840.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Donald P. Hodel
Secretary of the Interior
Washington, D.C.
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